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1. Current Business Register System

The current BR, the so-called Business Register System 95, was created in 1995 (BR 95). This was done by merging statistical address files which were available for individual sectors and by using certain administrative data. As a general rule, the files from the tax authorities (VAT files; income and corporation tax files), a file from the Federal Employment Agency (FEA), files from the hambers of Commerce and Industry (CCI), files from the Chambers of Crafts (CC) and a file from the Federal Finance Office (FFO) are integrated into the BR 95 annually. At the beginning of 2004, the BR 95 was updated with VAT data and with FIE data for the fifth time (in both cases, reference year 2002). In the middle of the summer of 2004 we were able to publish data from the BR 95 for the first time. The second update of the BR 95 with the files from the CC as well as the first update with the file from the FFO and with the files from the CCI were completed in late summer 2004 (in all cases, reference year 2003). In 2004, the BR 95 again forms the basis for many statistics. For the rest of 2004 and for the first half of 2005, the most important activities are the updating of the register with the administrative files mentioned above and the publishing of a wider range of data from the BR 95.
2. Plans for a new Business Register System

The current BR 95 was designed as a preliminary solution. One of its main disadvantages is that there are 16 regional business registers on account of the federal states in Germany. These business registers are not connected to each other. Therefore official statistics of Germany intends to introduce a new business register system called BR New. In the context of a project aiming at an optimised cooperation between the statistical offices in Germany, the BR New - as one of the major pilot projects –should be a single database in physical terms with decentralised access by the statistical offices of the federal states. One of the main targets is to establish an enlarged unit model. The model is planned to include the enterprise, the local unit and the enterprise group as statistical units, as well as legal units and local legal units. Another main target of the BR New is to improve the support of statistical surveys and to reduce the burden caused by surveys.
3. Concentration Statistics

The BR plays an important role in improving concentration statistics. In Germany, it is the duty of the Monopolies Commission to monitor the development of concentration. In order to base concentration analysis on enterprise groups, the Monopolies Commission produced a data file which contains an assignment of enterprises (legal units) to enterprise groups by using commercial databases. At the end of 2003 the Federal Statistical Office matched this database with about 38,000 legal units of NACE sections C and D as an excerpt from the BR 95 to calculate concentration indices in consideration of enterprise groups. Those concentration results were published in July 2004 for the first time. In the near future, the Federal Statistical Office will also integrate the information about control, ownership and enterprise groups from commercial databases into the business register. The development of the methodical and technical concept is in process and is expected to be finished in 2005.
